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Psa 25:8  Good and upright is the LORD: therefore will he teach sinners in the way.  
Psa 25:9  The meek will he guide in judgment: and the meek will he teach his way.  
Psa 25:10  All the paths of the LORD are mercy and truth unto such as keep his covenant and his 

testimonies.  
Psa 25:11  For thy name's sake, O LORD, pardon mine iniquity; for it is great.  
Psa 25:12  What man is he that feareth the LORD? him shall he teach in the way that he shall choose.  
Psa 25:13  His soul shall dwell at ease; and his seed shall inherit the earth.  
 
 
Psa_25:8  Good and upright is the LORD: therefore will he teach sinners in the way.  
Psa_25:9  The meek will he guide in judgment: and the meek will he teach his way. 
 
The first two verses discussed here set the stage for our study. Our Lord is good and upright, and has 
God's purpose in mind for us (Eph_1:11 , Rom_8:28). Our initially spiritually sinful dead bodies 
(Eph_2:1-2) must be quickened by the belief (Mar_4:11) that is granted to us by God's holy spirit 
(Joh_11:25 , Eph_2:6 , Joh_6:63 , Joh_16:13 , Joh_14:26). 
 
Unless we are softened in our hearts and made to be meek we will not be able to have God's word 
engrafted within us (Jas_1:21). The language expressed in these verses of Psalms remind us that it is 
God who is preparing our hearts and enabling us to be judged and taught his ways by granting us an 
upright spirit (Psa_32:11) like our Lord  (1Jn_4:17) and by leading us into judgement (1Pe_4:17 , 
Rom_8:14 , Joh_6:44 ,  Rev_3:14 , Heb_12:6). When the soil and conditions are correct for a seed, it 
will grow well, but even if the seed is healthy, without the preparation of the earth (our hearts) the 
seed will not reach its full potential.  
 
It pleases our Father to prepare our hearts (Isa_53:10), and give us the kingdom so that we can give it 
to others. God knows how inexpressible the joy is that we are looking toward, as we grow in 
understanding that there is nothing worth holding onto in this life, and nothing that can separate us 
from His love (Mat_16:25 , Rom_8:38). It is this vision that God gives us that encourages us to 
continue to help each other grow in grace and in the knowledge of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ 
(Heb 12:2 , 2Pe_3:18). 
 
 
 
Psa_25:10  All the paths of the LORD are mercy and truth unto such as keep his covenant 

and his testimonies.  
 
All the paths of the LORD are mercy and truth, and today if we are given to keep his covenant and his 
testimonies we will experience that mercy which rules over the judgement (Jas_2:13 , Rom_11:31 , 
Rom_11:16-20) that is upon our first man Adam which cannot inherit the kingdom (1Co_15:50 , 
Mat_16:25). 
 
The covenants and testimonies of the old covenant which all point to Christ are there just like the 
prophets of old creating a shadow of the new covenant and the new life which is found in Christ. Our 
covenant is with him (Col_1:27 , Gal_2:20 , Rom_12:1), and our testimony or witness is the life of 



Christ within us (Rev_11:3).  
 
A covenant’s purpose is revealed by the fruit which it produces (Luk_7:31-35). The old covenant made 
with Israel which is a type of all the world (Eze_16:8 , Mar_10:21), produced death and the unhealthy 
fruit of unfaithfulness (Jer_3:20 , Jer_31:32 , Isa_54:5) which was what God had intended for Israel 
and all mankind from the get-go (Jer_18:4 , Isa_63:17 , Isa_63:4) whereas the new covenant 
produces life in Christ (Rom_8:2 , Rom_7:4), and was given to mankind (Jas_4:12), each man in his 
order (1Co_15:23), to demonstrate that we can make war with the beast and become more than 
conquerors through Christ (Rom_7:4 , Luk_6:44 , Rev_19:9 , Rev_1:3). 
 
 
 
Psa_25:11  For thy name's sake, O LORD, pardon mine iniquity; for it is great.  
 

Our Lord's "name sake" H4616 H8034 is his purpose, and his purpose is given to him of our Father 
(Joh_4:32). God's purpose is to drag all men to Christ and his Christ (Col_1:24 the church) in time 
(Eph_4:1-32) so that God will one day be all in all (1Co_15:28). With these following verses, we see 
that Christ alone can reveal the Father to whom He is given to be revealed (Mat_11:27) and the truth 
"as he is, so are we" found in (1Jn_4:17) demonstrates to us how Christ is revealed to the world 
through us, just as the Father was revealed to those God would have himself be revealed through 
Christ. So in effect when people see us, they hopefully see the hope of glory within us Christ (Col_1:27 
, Gal_1:16 , Act_9:5), and if they do, they are also seeing the Father (Joh_14:9). 
 
We are brought to our Father in great humility, because like the prodigal son who was brought to see 
how great his iniquity was (1Jn_2:16), so we come to understand God’s mercy and love through this 
process of reconciliation (Dan_9:24 , 2Co_5:19)  which is happening to the elect first so that we may 
become a ministry of reconciliation (2Co_5:18) for the rest of the world.  
 
God's love and goodness is manifested to us today by leading us unto repentance (Rom_2:4). We are 
told not to despise God's word (1Th_5:20), but rather labour in the word which is able to make you 
wise unto salvation (Joh_6:27 , 2Ti_3:15). It is only God's word which can wash us and cleanse us of 
so great the iniquity (Eph_5:26) which God purposed to be within all of us so that in the day that we 
recognize the day of evil within us, we will also know what to do by the grace and faith of Christ 
(Pro_16:4 , Joh_6:68 , Luk_3:10 , Eph_2:8). 
 
 
 
Psa_25:12  What man is he that feareth the LORD? him shall he teach in the way that he 
shall choose.  
 
The fear of the Lord is the beginning of wisdom (Psa_111:10 , Pro_1:7 , Pro_9:10) and Adam and Eve 
were not demonstrating this type of reverent fear to God while they were hiding themselves amongst 
the trees of the garden (Gen_3:8 , Rev_6:15).  
 
The same man that God teaches "in the way that he shall choose", is caused to fear God and brought 
to a place where he or she is humble and contrite in spirit (Isa_66:2 , Isa_17:7 , Heb_10:31 , 
Joh_6:44). Prior to that we are more fearful of men, as we hide in the midst of the garden as Peter did 
in this verse (Gal_2:12). 
 
 
 
Psa_25:13  His soul shall dwell at ease; and his seed shall inherit the earth.  



 
The fruit of obeying God and fearing Him rather than men is to have our souls dwell at ease; receiving 
peace that passes all understanding (Act_5:29 , Php_4:7). 
 
The seed that is inheriting our personal earth is Christ (Gal_3:16 , Col_1:24) as He increases and we 
decrease (Joh_3:30). If we want to see Christ increase in each other and desire that growth for our 
body it is a wonderful blessing and gift (3Jn_1:2), however if we are yet carnal and envious which is 
where we all start off (1Co_3:3), it will only be by many earthquakes coming in our lives 'is was and 
will be' that we will be able to possess our souls in the patience and faith of the saints (Rev_14:12).  
 
God's chastening grace and faith will bring us to greater and greater spiritual wealth and unity as His 
body (Php_1:6), and he will and is doing this quick work in each of our lives to unearth and purify his 
gold through much tribulation (Act_4:26 , Act_14:22). We are one bread (1Co_10:17), and one spirit 
(1Co_12:4), and one temple  (1Co_6:19 , Eph_2:21), which is being built for the salvation of the rest of 
the world. 
 
No man ever hated his own body, is a statement in God's word which tells us that a natural normal 
healthy man or woman will take care of his or her own body, and the spiritual reality of this shadow is 
what God is growing within the body of Christ today. This is truly unnatural for the natural man or 
woman to love his enemies, or to love his neighbour as himself, however with Christ in us, we 
understand that ‘no man ever yet hated his own body’ extends to all of the world, but starts off with 
self-centered interests (Gen_17:18). It takes Christ within each of us, via the suffering (2Ti_2:12) to 
make this transition into the new creation possible (2Co_5:17). It is encouraging to remember that 
God won't try us beyond what we are able to bear (1Co_10:13) and he knows how to extract the gold to 
His glory, bringing us to a place of acceptance of our thorns and knowing that God is running the 
whole show (Rom_8:18 , 2Co_12:8-10). 
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